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Staff Report
Department of Public Utilities

To: Honorable Mayor Baliles and Members of the City Council
Through: Danny Roberts, City Manager

From: Brandon Phillips, Director of Utilities

Date: May 8, 2025

Subject: 2026 CDBG Application, Resolution & Engineering

RECOMMENDATION:

Staff recommends that City Council approve (EMI) Engineering
Management, INC. to apply for the 2026 CDBG, perform engineering,
and the authorization for the Mayor to sign the Resolution for the 2026
CDBG.

FISCAL IMPLICATION:

The City is applying for CDBG funds to perform upgrades to the
Breckenridge Subdivision sewer pump stations. Fees to submit the 2026
application, and for engineering the project are as follows:

e CDBG Application Submittal by EMI - $5,500.00
e EMI Engineering Fees - $91,350.00 (5% Contingency Included)

BACKGROUND:

There are four sewer pump stations in Breckenridge Subdivision, and all
four pump stations are over 25 years old. Approval of this grant will
potentially allow funding to replace these aging pump stations, and reduce
maintenance costs. '



